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June 16, 2011 
 

SEWER CONSTRUCTION BEGINS SOON 
Sewer construction work to begin on 102nd Avenue Southeast, Southeast Third, and 

Southeast Sixth Street  
 

King County Wastewater Treatment Division and 
the City of Bellevue will begin construction 
activities to upgrade the 45-year old sewer trunk 
lines along Southeast Third Street and 102nd 
Avenue Southeast in Bellevue. 
 
The King County Bellevue Influent Trunk and the 
City of Bellevue West Central Business District 
(CBD) Trunk lines will be upgraded to provide the 
required capacity to accommodate recent and 
projected growth in Bellevue. The existing sewer 
line, originally constructed in 1966, is corroded 
and has reached maximum capacity. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
What you can expect: 

 Closure of SE 6th Street starting Monday, 
June 20, 2011 for purposes of construction staging, approximately nine months. 

 Work hours will occur between 7 a.m. and 6 p.m. Monday to Friday, and 9 a.m. and 6 
p.m. on Saturday if/when necessary.  

 Noise and other activity typical of a construction site: work crews, dust, trucks, 
construction materials, heavy machinery, and excavation equipment. 

 Construction equipment parked in the public right-of-way including dewatering tanks. 
 Traffic control and flaggers onsite daily to manage traffic flow and local access. 

Dewatering tanks in public right-of-way  
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 One way traffic maintained northbound on the west side of 102nd Avenue Southeast to 
Southeast Third Street. Intermittent full road closures may be required at limited times 
during the construction period. 

 Temporary covers in the roadway after hours in work areas; please drive slowly and watch for 
signs and flaggers.   

 Coordination with public services to minimize impacts 
to mail delivery, recycling, waste pick-up, and bus 
service. 

 Door hanger notification 48 hours prior to sewer 
service interruption or driveways blockages. 

 Project website and construction updates 
 One-on-one problem solving with residents directly 

impacted by construction activities. 
 24-hour project information hotline, 206-296-4081 

Frequently Asked Questions 

What are the anticipated work hours during sewer construction?  
According to the City of Bellevue permit, crews can work from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Monday 
through Friday and 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. on Saturday.  The contractor will work diligently to stay 
within these hours but there may be an occasional exception to address an unanticipated 
circumstance. Any work outside these hours will have prior written approval from the City of 
Bellevue Transportation Department. . 
 
How will I get in and out of my driveway during sewer construction? 
All driveways will be accessible from 5:30 p.m. to 8:00 a.m.  When trench work is proceeding in 
front of a driveway during the daytime work hours, driveway access will be provided for 15 
minute intervals at 10:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m., and for a 30 minute interval at noon.   
 

Who do I contact if I have questions, concerns, or need to coordinate access to my property? 

 For urgent matters, please call the 24 Hour Construction Hotline: 206-296-4081. 

 For general questions during regular business hours, please contact Shanon Kearney at 
206-269-0229 x112, or Heidi Sowell at 206-684-1207 

A trench box for sewer line installation 


